

## **Environmental Services and Public Protection**

Civic Centre, Stockwell Close, Bromley BR1 3UH

Telephone: (020) 8464 3333 Email: <a href="mailto:traffic@bromley.gov.uk">traffic@bromley.gov.uk</a>

www.bromley.gov.uk

Date: 25th February 2023

Our ref: IA 02/2023

Dear Resident,

## **Proposed Station Road Zebra Crossing**

Over many years our Traffic Engineering Department and your Ward Councillors have received a number of requests from residents concerning the lack of a pedestrian crossing stage at the traffic signal located at the junction of Station Road with Beckenham Lane.

Traffic modelling shows that it would, sadly, not be possible to install a green-man crossing at Station Road, as this would cause unacceptable traffic congestion due, partly, to insufficient road width.

After discussion with your Councillors we propose to install a Zebra crossing instead. This crossing cannot be placed on the exact pedestrian desire line. We would need to remove two parking bays in order to realign the junction of Martin's Road, which would also function as a traffic calming measure. A further build-out would be required on Station Road to improve visibility from the crossing and due to the narrow footway by the rail bridge. See attached drawing overleaf: 14469-01

If you have any comment regarding this proposal, please send them to us by the 20thof March 2023 using the email or postal address at the top of this letter.

Kind regards,

Transport Engagement Team





